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The additional funding the school received (£8,465) has been utilised to strengthen current provision for all our pupils and enhance individual staff’s skills to deliver P.E lessons.
We continue to employ gymnastic coaches to deliver weekly sessions to all pupils. At the end of each block we visit the Holbeach and Fenland Gymnasium and take part in a Gymnastic Festival with schools within our Collaborative Partnership. The event took place on 10th December. Children of all ages throughout school competed in floor routines and on the vault with medals awarded. Staff continue to work alongside the Level 2 coaches as part of their professional development and additional equipment has been purchased to allow children to further develop skills. 4 pupils now compete with the Holbeach and Fenland Squad as a result of this.
Bikeability is offered to all Y5 pupils at the onset of the year with 100% of pupils meeting Level 2 standards at the end of the programme. In the Summer Term an additional swimming teacher is employed for the 8 weeks. 100% of children leaving Year 6 pupils are able to swim 25m as a result.

In addition, to mark the Olympics, we held an Olympic Track and Field Day for the school at a local sports centre with qualified coaches for archery, javelin and shot put, golf and track events.

The funding has also been used throughout the year to enable pupils to take part in competitive sport within the South Holland District. The chart below demonstrates the % of pupils participating in events and successes.
	Event
	% EYFS
	% Y1
	% Y2
	% Y3
	% Y4
	% Y5
	% Y6
	Outcome

	Tag Rugby Festival
	
	
	
	
	
	13%
	71%
	

	Y5/6 Girls football
	
	
	
	
	
	27%
	27%
	3rd place

	Y5/6 Football
	
	
	
	
	
	13%
	71%
	Runners Up

	Y5/6 Hockey
	
	
	
	
	7%
	50%
	50%
	

	Cross Country
	
	
	
	100%
	100%
	100%
	100%
	Y3/4 girls winners


